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475.
Mr S Simmons to asked the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:


Whether all farm labourers have access to clean drinking water; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details? 
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REPLY:

Unfortunately no.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is not responsible for the supply of water for primary (domestic) use to individuals such as farm labourers or privately owned land.  This is the responsibility of the landowner/employer.  I am therefore not in a position to provide a detailed answer to the honourable Member’s question but wish to record my concern.  I appeal to all farmers to ensure that they ensure that the workers and their families for whom they are responsible are provided with clean drinking water.

